
 Welcome back!


Welcome back to everyone, we hope you enjoyed Christmas. We are looking 
forward to a busy and exciting term! A special welcome to the new nursery children 
starting at the school.
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Teams                                                                                                                        
The parents’ questionnaire provided positive feedback on the school's 
communication systems. However, there was still mention of too many 
communication platforms being used in the school.


Moving forward, we will continue to use Group Ed as the main platform for 
connecting with parents – the weekly communication with all relevant messages 
for parents on Tuesdays, and the newsletter will recognise the week’s successes 
and provide whole-school information every Friday. Both will be available weekly 
on the school’s website.


From January onwards, we will no longer use Teams to send class messages to 
parents, and we will not respond directly to parents on Teams. Teams will only be 
used for reading records and homework.


If you would like to contact your child’s teacher, we kindly ask that you contact the 
reception directly via email at: ysgoltreganna@caerdydd.gov.uk. We will respond 
as soon as possible.


Information regarding important events and dates for the spring term has been 
sent out today on Group Ed.
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Clubs for this half-
term


Here is the timetable of 
extracurricular clubs for 
this half term. The 
school clubs are open 
to everyone but we ask 
you to register your 
child on Parent Pay. 
Thank you to all the 
teachers who facilitate 
these clubs at Ysgol 
Treganna. The clubs 
will start on Monday 
evening, the 13th of 
January.


Parent Governor

Thank you to everyone who applied for the role of parent governor at Ysgol Treganna.


 Congratulations to Anna Gruffudd-Fleming who has been elected as the school's new 
parent governor.


We look forward to working with her and the rest of the governors once again this term. 


Further information about Ysgol Treganna's governing body is available on the school's 
website.


PTA


Thank you to the PTA and volunteers for all their work last term. 


We raised a huge sum of £4,256 in the autumn term!


This money will be used to purchase resources for the yard and for the outside areas of 
each class.


The first PTA meeting of this term will be on Tuesday night, the 28th of January in  “Y 
Nyth” Ysgol Treganna at 5.30 pm.


We will discuss this term's activities and we’ll also be looking forward to organising 
summer term events.


A warm welcome to everyone.
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Language Pattern

Next week’s language pattern


Byddaf i yn… (I will be…)


Challenge

Edrychaf ymlaen at… (I look forward to…)


Fy hoff beth i yn y byd ydy… (My favourite thing in the world is…)


Discussion topic of the week

Does dim pwrpas siarad Cymraeg(There’s no point speaking Welsh)


Song of the week

Buddug - Unfan


Idiom of the week

Y drwg yn y caws (A bad influence)


Y Ffrwydriad Ffrwythau

A message from the School Council


The School Council's fruit shop for pupils in years 3,4,5 and 6


We the School Council want to promote healthy eating at Ysgol Treganna. 

On Thursday the 16th of January, we will be organising a fruit shop “Y Ffrwydriad 

Ffrwythau" in the school hall for year 3,4,5 and 6 pupils.

In the shop, there will be fruit Lucky Dip, fruit smoothies and fruit milkshakes. 

Everything will cost 50p. During the week, we will ask the pupils what they want to 
order on Thursday. Then, we will go shopping, prepare the shop and sell 

everything (hopefully!) on Thursday. So remember, “Y Ffrwydriad Ffrwythau”, next 
Thursday, January 18th and bring cash to school to buy from the shop.


 


                              Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 2 fruit money


If you would like your child to receive fruit daily this half term, we kindly ask for a 
payment of £6.50 to be paid on Parent Pay.


Your child is welcome to bring fruit from home to eat at break time.


We kindly ask you to inform reception ysgoltreganna@caerdydd.gov.uk

  if your child does not want to receive fruit from the school daily.


Thank you.


mailto:ysgoltreganna@caerdydd.gov.uk
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